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From The President

Dear Friends –

As your incoming president for the next two years, I would like
to briefly introduce myself.  I am, unlike many of you, a rela-
tively new Friend.  I have been an active library patron for most
of my adult life, but I came into contact with the Friends of
Barnwell County when I moved there in 1997.  Several years
after joining their organization, I became involved in a
trailblazing effort to move the county library headquarters out
of an old home that had been donated in the 1950s.  This mis-
sion mushroomed into the purchase and renovation of an aban-
doned storefront in downtown Barnwell for use as the head-
quarters library, the restoration/renovation of the historic Old
Train Depot in Blackville, which houses one of the two county
brances, and interior upgrades to the county branch in Williston,
S.C.  These projects are nearing completion, and I have contin-
ued to follow their progress since moving to Charleston in Janu-
ary.

I simply share this background with you to say that my history
as a Friend is limited to this one experience.  But, what an
experience it has been!  I truly believe that my involvement in
it was a calling, just as so many of you feel your efforts on
behalf of libraries are, as well.  It has been evident to me as I’ve
listened to some of you at Legislative Day, the LAMA Fundraising
Institute, and some of the other events that we’ve shared this
year, that you have dreams for your own libraries.
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It is my desire and the desire of the entire FOSCL board that we share our varied experiences and
take advantage of the resources available for the support of libraries on the statewide level.  There
are several ways we, as your unbrella organization, may be able to help:  by offering guidance,
information and networking opportunities through our website...www.foscl.org and our newsletter
(provided as part of your annual membership); through institutes which we offer on a variety of
subjects pertaining to our mission; by helping your Friends organization to identify your specific
mission; and by recommending certain libraries around the state to you as places for your organiza-
tion to visit for inspiration.

I urge you to renew your membershp for the upcoming year, and join us in continuing to dream and
realize great support for the libraries of South Carolina.

Sincerely,

Gloria V. Avent

New FOSCL Board Elected

FOSCL members attending the annual meeting of the Friends of South Carolina Libraries on
Sept. 10 elected the following officers to the FOSCL Board:

President: Gloria Avent  (Charleston County)
Vice-President/President-Elect: Judy Epps (Charleston County)
Secretary: Mike Burkhart (Aiken County)
Treasurer: Frances Case (Lexington County)
Members at Large: Clyde McCants (Fairfield County)

Norman Belk (Greenville County)
Francie Dunlap (Florence County)

Also serving on the Board are Helen Fellers, Membership Chair; Bill Schmidt, FOSCL Web
Administrator; and Anne Schneider, Editor, FOSCL newsletter.

“Books serve to show a man that those original thoughts of his aren’t very
new after all.”  Abraham Lincoln

○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○
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FOSCL Honors Library Supporters and Activists

One of the highlights of each annual meeting of the Friends of South Carolina Libraries (FOSCL) is
the awards ceremony. Libraries, individuals, and friends organizations that are members of FOSCL
nominate qualified individuals and organizations  for awards in specific defined categories. Some
outstanding programs, organizations, and persons were recognized for their contributions to  libraries
at the FOSCL annual meeting on Sept. 10. Award winners were presented with a plaque as well as
a $100 check for their local Friends organization.

FOSCL Awards  for 2005 were presented  to the following library supporters:

FOSCL Public Service Award

 SC State Senator Hugh Leatherman, Chair of the Senate Finance Committee

 The Friends of the Florence County Library nominated Senator Leatherman
for this award which recognizes elected officials who have significantly
championed the cause of libraries in their role as government leaders. Senator
Leatherman’s support in the last 3 legislative sessions for increased funding
for state aid for public libraries and  allocation of educational lottery funds
to support the DISCUS program and other  library technology needs was
crucial. In addition,  Senator Leatherman was instrumental in  securing a

sizeable grant for the Florence County Library to  obtain a Pharos Horizon internet printing system.
In accepting the award from Francie Dunlap of the Florence County Library, Senator Leatherman
stated: “ I will continue to be supportive of libraries…what better use of this lottery money than to
be used for libraries.”

FOSCL Business Award

Steve Fincher Photography, Spartanburg

The Friends of the Spartanburg County Public Library and the Spartanburg Public Libraries nominated
this private business firm for its invaluable contribution  in preserving the “priceless pictorial history
of Spartanburg.” When a long-stored collection of over 700  images of Spartanburg and surrounding
areas was unearthed, local photographer Steve Fincher and assistant Carroll Foster realized the
historical significance of this discovery. For over 2 years, they were involved in a project to preserve
these photographic images. Steve Fincher Photography, with the approval of collection owner Lib
Willis Fowler, presented the entire collection of negatives and digitally preserved copies to the
Spartanburg County Library’s Kennedy Room of Local History. The firm also prepared and donated
70 enlarged photos for display and use in the headquarters library.

Francie Dunlap and Sen.
Leatherman
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FOSCL Outstanding Trustee Award:
Marty S. White, Greenville County Library Board

The Friends of the Greenville County Library nominated Mrs. White for her
many contributions to the library since her service on the Greenville County
Library Board began in 1997. Mrs. White served as Chair of the Buildings
and Grounds Committee, guiding the completion of the library’s ambitious
building program. Mrs. White also steered the Board’s Operations Committee
to engage the public, local leaders, library trustees, representatives of the
media, and library staff in formulating policies relating to Internet use in the

library. She also chaired the search committee for a new library director. Her active involvement
and leadership in  raising monetary support for the library has been ongoing. Beverly James, Director
of the Greenville County Library, presented Mrs. White with the Trustee Award.

FOSCL Outstanding Program Award:
Friends of the Florence County Library
for Coordinating the Garrison Keillor Performance
at the Florence Civic Center to Benefit the Florence County Library

Francie Dunlap, Development Office, Florence County Library, nominated
the Friends of the  Florence County Library, for their highly successful fund-
raising event to secure  $40,000 for an opening day collection for the new
Doctors Bruce and Lee Foundation Library (headquarters library) in Florence.
The staging of this event demanded a high degree of coordination and
cooperation among several organizations and individuals, including the Friends, SCETV, the Florence
Civic Center, the Florence Morning News, other local media outlets, and  college students. Leslie
Denton, Friends of the Florence County Library, presented the award to  the daughter of Colonel
Barry Wingard. Col. Wingard  spearheaded many of the event’s activities but was unable to attend
since he is currently serving in Afghanistan.

FOSCL Special Service Award:
Debbie Anderson, Administrative Assistant, South Carolina State Library

Members of the FOSCL Board voted to recognize Mrs. Anderson’s long-term
service to FOSCL with a special award. For over 10 years, Mrs. Anderson has
ably assisted FOSCL by maintaining the FOSCL membership database and
mailing lists, preparing mailings and meeting materials, formatting the FOSCL
newsletter and other publications, as well as working closely with the State
Library’s liaison to FOSCL. Her outstanding proficiency and dedication  in
carrying out these responsibilities and her commitment to the mission of FOSCL
have  gone well beyond the call of duty.

FOSCL Awards nominations are accepted in the summer months prior to the FOSCL annual meeting.
Notification of the awards process and related forms are  mailed early in the summer to each public
library system and are  also posted on the FOSCL web site (www.foscl.org)

Marty White (l) and
Beverly James (r)

Leslie Denton (l); Krista
Wingard (r)



FOSCL Newsletter -- Fall 2005      Page 5

Library supporters met on September 10, 2005
at the Bostick Auditorium, Richland County
Public Library, in Columbia for the annual
meeting of the Friends of South Carolina Libraries
(FOSCL).

Following welcoming remarks
by David Warren, Director of
the Richland County Public
Library, and Guynell Williams,
Deputy Director of the South
Carolina  State Library, FOSCL
President Nonie Price
recounted FOSCL
accomplishments over the past

year. She presided over the business meeting
which included the Treasurer’s report, minutes
of the last annual meeting, and election of FOSCL
officers. Gloria Avent, incoming President,
presented Ms. Price with a plaque recognizing
her years of service and leadership of  FOSCL as
both  President and Vice-President/President-
Elect. Mrs. Avent informed attendees about her
background as a library friend and
communicated her vision for FOSCL in the future.

Helen Fellers, Program Chair,
introduced the program
speakers – Dr. Walter B. Edgar,
Director of the Institute for
Southern Studies, University of
South Carolina, and Dr. Randy
Akers, Executive Director of
the South Carolina
Humanities Council and

Current Chair of the Palmetto Book Alliance.

Dr. Edgar, author of  South Carolina:
A History and editor of the
upcoming South Carolina
Encyclopedia,  recounted the
massive undertaking and rigorous

research necessary to compile an authoritative
one volume encyclopedia on South Carolina. He
informed the audience that the manuscript, which
contains approximately 2,000 entries,  400 black
and white photos and 40 color photos, and
numerous original maps drawn specifically for
the encyclopedia, has been completed.  The
University of South Carolina Press anticipates
publication in Fall, 2006. Price for the 1,200 page
volume has been set at $69.95 with pre-
publication orders ($50 per copy) being accepted
prior to Jan. 1, 2006 (ISBN 1-57003-598-9). The
South Carolina Humanities Council led this
project and  contributed substantial funding for
the encyclopedia. Over $500,000 in private
donations were raised to support the production
costs as well. Visit www.scencyclopedia.com for
further information.

Dr. Randy Akers,  Executive
Director of the South Carolina
Humanities Council, addressed
the group about the purpose and
history of the Council. He
specifically  recounted the
Council’s past grants to support
such public library-related
initiatives  as the “Let’s Talk About
It” series. He noted such award-winning
humanities programs as the Beaufort County
Library’s “One County, One Book” featuring the
library’s collaboration with well-known author
Pat Conroy. Dr. Akers also related information
about the very successful South Carolina Book
Festival (www.scbookfestival.org) which will
observe its tenth anniversary in 2006. He
informed the audience that the Council has
recently hired a new Literary Arts Partnership
Coordinator, Teresa Frost, who will be responsible
for working closely with libraries to offer public
programs. For more information on the SC
Humanities Council, visit its web site at
www.schumanities.org.

FOSCL Annual Meeting Focuses on the Humanities

Dr. Walter Edgar

Helen Fellers

Dr. Randy Akers

Nonie Price, FOSCL
President

http://www.schumanities.org/
http://www.schumanities.org/bookfestival.htm
http://www.scencyclopedia.com/
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From Around the  State – Friends Conduct Programs

Charleston County: Best-selling novelist Sue
Monk Kidd, author of The Secret Life of Bees and
the  recently published novel, The Mermaid Chair,
presented a program and signed copies of her
books on June 16 at the library’s main auditorium.
Friends participated in the Piccolo Festival (held
in conjunction with Charleston’s Spoleto Festival
of the Arts) by hosting the American Film Festival
showcasing classic movies as well as an
appearance by poet Lee Robinson, author of
Hearsay, on June 4.

Florence County: The Friends sponsored a
“Founding Donor Recognition Ceremony” on
Aug. 21 at the main library. South Carolina Poet
Laureate Marjory Wentworth spoke, and tours
were offered of the library and its various donor
areas with library staff on hand to demonstrate
library services and resources. Almost 50 major
donors to the new library were officially
recognized for their contributions and support.
Best-selling author Mary Kay Andrews, author of
Hissy Fit, Little Bitty, and Savannah Blues, was
the guest author at a morning coffee program on
Sept. 14. An upcoming program on Nov. 20 will
feature Aunt Pearlie Sue (Tales from the Land of
Gullah) at the Children’s Library.

Lancaster County: The Friends annual meeting
on May 2 showcased guest speaker Amy Rogers,
author of Hungry for Home. Ms. Rogers, an
author, editor, and literary activist, was
recognized by the Southeastern Library
Association in 2004, receiving the President’s
Award for Novello Festival  Press. Hungry for
Home offers over 225 recipes by 165 contributors
representing noted southern writers as well as
home cooks.

Laurens County: Antiques were appraised by
antiques experts Martin Meek and Hess Keitt at a
program sponsored by the Friends on August 13
in the library’s auditorium. Individuals could bring
two handheld items to be examined, at a cost of
$5 per item.

Oconee County: The Friends partner with Our
Daily Bread, a local soup kitchen, to place
donated books in the kitchen for use by its clients.
The Friends restock the bookcase on a regular
basis. Joan Medlicott, author of the Ladies of
Covington and the newly published The Three
Mrs. Parkers, spoke at each of the library’s three
locations on May 23 and 24. Ms. Medlicott
describes her books as “matron lit,” and her most
recent novel is set in Oconee County. She plans
her seventh book in the Covington series for
publication in summer, 2007. The Friends have
planned a “Let’s Talk About It” series for the fall
carrying the theme, “Faith, Differences and
Different Faiths,” to be held at the Wahalla Library
from Sept. through November. The programs are
sponsored by the Friends and the SC Humanities
Council.

Richland County: Author Andrew Carroll was the
featured speaker at the Friends annual meeting
on Sept. 11. Carroll discussed and signed copies
of his latest book, Behind the Lines:Powerful and
Revealing American Foreign War Letters and One
Man’s Search to Find Them. His volume contains
letters written by soldiers and civilians in every
major war in history, from both sides of a conflict.

“A book is not only a friend, it makes friends for you.  Whan you have possessed a book
with mind and spirit, you are enriched.  But when you pass it on you are enriching three-
fold.”   Henry Miller, “The Books in My Life,” 1969.
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From Around the State – Friends Raise Funds

Charleston County: The Friends held their annual “Bookfest” at the Gaillard Exhibition Hall in
Charleston on Sept. 22-25.  The sale opened with a special evening, “Celebrating Friends,” exclusively
for Friends members on Sept. 22. The Friends also sponsor branch book sales each month at different
branch library locations.

Georgetown County: The Friends held their big book sale July 14-16, attracting large crowds in
search of a bargain. One buyer described it: “It’s like adult trick or treating.” July 14 was the Friends
of the Library Night and accounted for almost 50 percent of the total sales. Proceeds from the book
sale were used to help fund a children’s librarian position at the Waccamaw Library.

Greenville County: Friends will hold their Fall book sale on Oct. 21-23 at the Merovan Center.
Funds derived from sales help to sponsor special summer reading programs for children, scholarships
and other forms of support for library employees, teacher outreach programs, and more videos and
audio books for library branches.

Oconee County: Friends host a used book sale the second Thursday of every month at the Wahalla
Branch Library. Paperbacks are priced as low as 25 cents and hardbacks range in price from $2-3.

Richland County: Several hundred library supporters filled the library’s auditorium last March to bid
on themed gift baskets during the Friends’ major fundraising event – “A Tisket A Tasket – A Literary
Basket.”  This year’s event carried a “Roaring 20s” theme. A variety of items were bid upon, ranging
from trips to vacation destinations, pig pickings, nature walk with naturalist Rudy Mancke, and
palmetto foundry seals.

Treasurer’s Report -- Friends of South Carolina Libraries

Balance September 30, 2004 $4,635.10

Income: LSTA- 2004 $4,500.00
Memberships $3,561.00

Expenses: Annual Meeting - 2004 $   648.48
Service charge $       5.00
Domain Registry $     30.00
FOLUSA Membership $   215.00
Legislative Day $     80.00
P.O. Box Rent $     38.00
Postage $   201.72
Printing $1,322.47
Awards $   728.59
LAMA Workshop $5,978.46
SCLA Program $   450.00

TOTAL $9,697.72

Balance September 10, 2005 $2,998.38
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New State Library Director
Appointed

Patti Butcher was
appointed Director of
the South Carolina State
Library effective July 1,
2005. Mrs. Butcher
succeeds Jim Johnson
who retired on June 30,
2005 after serving 33
years with the State
Library, 15 of those as

Director.

Mrs. Butcher, a graduate of Emporia State
University School of Library and Information
Management, most recently served as Library
Development Coordinator at the Northwest
Kansas Library System in Lawrence, Kansas. She
has also held positions as Director of Library
Information Technology, Kansas State Library, and
Head of Reference and Interlibrary Loan, Central
Kansas Library System.

She states: “We are dedicated to making South
Carolina a great place to live and raise our

FOLUSA Offers New Membership
Category for Branch Friends

Friends of Libraries U.S.A.(FOLUSA) will offer a
new “Associate Member” category designed to
allow branch Friends groups to join along with
their umbrella group at a reduced rate and receive
full membership benefits. Beginning in 2006, the
umbrella group joins at the $100 level and then
includes $30 for each branch group at the
associate member level. Each group will have full
membership benefits, including access to the
“Friends Zone” on the FOLUSA web site
(www.folusa.org), eligibility for grants and awards,
copy of the bi-monthly newsletter, FOLUSA News
Update, and  FOLUSA special offers. Visit
www.folusa.org for more information on this new
cost-saving membership category.

families. My vision for South Carolina libraries is
that everyone will receive the best we have to
offer in library service. Libraries must work to
remain relevant, not only to the people we serve,
but to the people that fund us.” (State Library
newsletter, Summer 2005)

Book Lover’s Calendar Offered at Discount to
FOLUSA Members

Individuals and Friends groups that are members of FOLUSA (Friends of Libraries,
U.S.A.) may purchase quantities of the 2006 Book Lover’s Calendar published by
Workman Publishing at a substantially reduced price. Calendars may be purchased
at $3 each plus 5% shipping (suggested retail price is $10.95) for a minimum

order of 24 calendars. The calendars can serve as a popular fund-raiser, Friends bookstore item, as
well as recognition gifts and prizes. FOLUSA members may obtain order forms and additional
information at the Friends Zone, the members only area of the FOLUSA web site (www.folusa.org),
or may call the FOLUSA office at 800-936-5872 to request information to be faxed to them.
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Friends – FOSCL Wants to Hear from You

FOSCL welcomes information and news about what individual Friends groups across the state are
doing to support their  libraries.  Friends groups and their members are assisting their local libraries
in many diverse and creative ways.  Toot your own horn a bit and share your ideas,  programs,
events, and successes with your colleagues. Submit  your press releases, news items,  newsletters,
or brief notes for inclusion in this newsletter.

Send information  via e-mail to:  fosclnews@yahoo.com or by regular mail to: Anne Schneider,
Editor, FOSCL Newsletter, P. O. Box 9447, Columbia, SC 29290.

We also urge presidents of friends organizations that receive this newsletter to share its contents
with other members of your friends group or encourage them to read it at the web site for FOSCL
(www.foscl.org.)

Thanks!

October 26-28, 2005
South Carolina Library Association (SCLA)
annual conference. Columbia, SC: Marriott
Columbia City Center (former Adams Mark).
More info:  www.scla.org

January 20-25, 2006
American Library Association (ALA)
Midwinter Meeting.  San Antonio, Texas

Calendar of Upcoming Events

February 25-26, 2006     South Carolina Book
Festival. Columbia, SC: Columbia
Metropolitan Convention Center.  More info:
www.scbookfestival.org; 803-771-2477.
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Friend Indeed
James Aull, White Rock
Gloria Avent, Barnwell
Michael Burkhart, Aiken
D. R. Dewar, Aiken
Shirley M. Howell, Woodruff
John Landrum, Etowah NC
Libby P. Law, Columbia
Nonie Price, Columbia
Barbara Riley, Winnsboro
Sharon Rowe, Bennettsville
Bill Schmidt, Columbia
Norris Wootton, Kingstree

Special Friends
Jennifer Weill Arns, Camden
Mary Bull, Columbia
Frances Case, Cayce
Drs. Sharon & Maurice Cherry, Greenville
William C. Cooper, Laurens
Paul Dove, Marion
Lloyd Emory, Columbia
Judith Epps, North Charleston
Helen Fellers, Columbia
Clara Gulyas, Greer
Jane Holcombe Harvey, Loris
Alan & Joada Hiatt, Greer
Beverly J. Hiller, Florence
Georgia Hobeika, Florence
Holden Humphrey, Aiken
Jim Johnson, Columbia
LaClaire W. Laffitte, Aiken
Faith Line, Sumter
David A. Lyon, IV, Rock Hill
Clyde McCants, Winnsboro
J. G. Moore, Summerville
Paula Paul, Orangeburg
Sally H. Price, Seneca
Helen Ann Rawlinson, West Columbia
Lura Richardson, Barnwell
Curtis Rogers, Hopkins
Sylvia Rowland, Walterboro
Anne Schneider, Columbia
Nancy Dunn Smith, Eldersburg MD
Marsha Strong, Greenville
Guynell Williams, Columbia
Julie Zachowski, Beaufort

Friend
Mary Alice Akers, Columbia
Virginia Brooker, Denmark
Margaret Bundy, Lancaster
Andrew Caudill, Lancaster
Jane Connor, Columbia
Penelope Davis, Charleston
Mary Jo Dawson, Barnwell
Carol Duggan, Columbia

Francie Dunlap, Florence
Kacky Elliott, Greenville
Carolyn Massey Ewing, Loris
Mildred B. Ford, Blackville
Lib Fowler, Boiling Springs
Jeff Hallman, Saluda
Caroline L. Hipp, Columbia
Margaret Huff, St. Matthews
Barbara Jeffcoat, North
Gerda Kahn, Columbia
Marguerite D. Keenan, Easley
Vic McGraner, Aiken
Karen D. McMullen, Columbia
Elizabeth Martin, Winnsboro
Sarah McMaster, Winnsboro
A. C. Price, Seneca
Sue Rainey, Darlington
Peggy Repinski, Orangeburg
Peggy Schumpert, Newberry
Peggy Skinner, Greenwood
B. G. Stephens, Spartanburg
Prudence Taylor, Greenwood
Tucker N. Taylor, Newberry
Sara Thigpen, Aiken
Ruth Thompson, Camden
Winnie Walsh, Spartanburg

Corporate Friend
Craig Gaulden &  Davis Inc., Greenville
McMillan, Smith & Partners Architects, Spartanburg

Friends Group
Friends of the Anderson County Library
Friends of the Bamberg County Library
Friends of the Batesburg-Leesville Library
Friends of the Barnwell County Library
Friends of the Beaufort County Library
Friends of the Berkeley County Library
Friends of the Bluffton Library
Friends of the Central Library
Friends of the Chester County Library
Friends of the Conway Library
Friends of the Dacus Library, Winthrop University
Friends of the Fairfield County Library
Friends of the Florence County Library
Friends of the Easley Library
Friends of the Greenville County Library
Friends of the Greenwood County Library
Friends of the Hardeeville Library
Friends of the Harvin Clarendon County Library
Friends of the Lamar Library
Friends of the Lancaster County Library
Friends of the Laurens County Library
Friends of the Liberty Library
Friends of the Loris Library
Friends of the McCormick County Library

2005 Membership
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Friends of the Newberry County Library Friends of the Spartanburg County Public Libraries
Friends of the North Myrtle Beach Library Friends of the Summerville Public Library
Friends of the Oconee County Library Friends of the Surfside Library
Friends of the Orangeburg County Library Friends of the  Williamsburg County Library
Friends of the Pickens County Library Friends of the York County Library
Friends of the Socastee Library

Getting and Keeping Members

The following article is from a “FOLUSA Fact Sheet”.

There are basically two types of Friends members - “contributing members” who faithfully write a
check every year because they want to support the library; and “active members” who serve on the
executive board and/or are willing to volunteer for committee assignments and other Friends’ projects.
Both types of members are important - “contributors” because their money helps you help the
library, and “active members” because they help with the work and leadership of the group.

♦ Define your mission and why people should join. Then be sure you make the case for support
at every opportunity - during your membership drive, the Friends book sale, and all Friends
events and programs.

♦ Set your dues so that membership is available in a number of classes, from a minimum (for
seniors and students) to increasingly higher patron levels.

♦ Design an attractive brochure that gives members an idea of the group’s purpose, and offers
ways for them to become involved. List the types of committees and volunteer opportunities
you have and be sure to call if they indicate interest. These new “active members” can
become future executive board members keeping your group dynamic and fresh.

♦ Be sure that all programs you sponsor include an opportunity for the audience to become
members of the Friends. These programs should entertain, educate, and stimulate the audience.
Provide hospitality at every function, so that members and non-members are made to feel
welcome.

♦ Have membership brochures available at the check-out desks of libraries, book sales and
every other Friends function. Keep the community aware by notifying the media about the
Friends’ events.

♦ Membership benefits can include special ticket prices for events sponsored by the Friends
and a preview night “for members only” at the book sale. A newsletter for members should
be published a minimum of twice a year; quarterly is better, and monthly is best.

♦ Be prompt in sending out renewal notices. Let members know how their dues help the
library and what the Friends have accomplished during the year.

♦ Solicit the business community to join. Have a special membership category for them and
list their names so they receive recognition.

♦ See FOLUSA’s toolkit #1 “Starting a Friends Group or Revitalizing the One You Have” in the
Friends Zone at www.folusa.org.
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PO BOX 11121
Columbia  SC  29211

Publication of this newsletter was funded in part by the  Library Services and Technology Act, administered by the South Carolina State
Library.

FRIENDS OF SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES (FOSCL)
2006 Annual Membership Drive

We’re out to keep our old Friends... but also to make new ones!

Membership Application/Renewal Form
Become a Friend of South Carolina Libraries
(Membership year is January to December)

Name _____________________________________________ Today’s Date ___________________
Address ___________________________________________
City _________________ State ______ Zip+4 ____________ Check if new address ____________
Contact Name (organizations only) ______________________________________________________
E-Mail Address ___________________________________________
Phone Number    Day (         ) ______________________ Evening (          ) _____________________

Please check one:
_____ Friend ($10.00+) _____ Friends Group ($20.00+)
_____ Special Friend ($25.00+) _____ Corporate Membership ($100.00+)
_____ Friend Indeed ($100.00+)

_____ New Member _____ Renewal

Dues are tax-deductible!
Please make check payable to Friends of South Carolina Libraries & mail it with completed form to:

Friends of South Carolina Libraries ●   PO Box 11121 ●  Columbia  SC  29211


